
From: Horton, Jeffrey <jhorton@spartanburgcounty.org>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
CC: rebeccacerreta@gmail.comrebeccacerreta@gmail.com

Bradley, Justinjtbradley@spartanburgcounty.org
Britt, Daviddbritt@spartanburgcounty.org
Brown, Michealmbrown@spartanburgcounty.org
Hall, Janejhall@spartanburgcounty.org
Nutt, Rogerrnutt@spartanburgcounty.org
Walker, Bobbwalker@spartanburgcounty.org

Date: 11/18/2015 11:11:05 PM
Subject: FW: Resettlement of Refugees

Dear Governor Haley,

Please see the email below to Spartanburg County Council that expresses 
additional concerns from our citizens about the South Carolina refugee resettlement program. 
It is County Council's understanding that you have the sole authority over the State's 
participation in the federal refugee resettlement program. As I shared in my phone message to 
you, County Council is concerned about the safety of our citizens. It would be helpful to me 
to speak with you on behalf of County Council to have a better understanding of the current 
status of the State's program.

Your assistance with providing a response to this citizen's concerns is greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

Jeffrey A. Horton, Chairman 
Spartanburg County Council

From: Ziegler, Debbie
Sent: Wednesday, November 18, 2015 10:53 PM 
To: Horton, Jeffrey
Subject: FW: Resettlement of Refugees

From: Rebecca Cerreta [mailto:rebeccacerreta@gmail.com]
Sent: Wednesday, November 18, 2015 9:17 AM
To: Ziegler, Debbie
Subject: Resettlement of Refugees

Please be advised that I am requesting that my voice be heard as a United States citizen in regards to resettling 
any and all refugees to this area. We have no guarantee that the backgrounds of these individuals can be vetted.
I am counting on you and your colleagues to make the decision for the safety of your constitutes and the 

people who are untrusted to your care to vote for a referendum to deny access entry of the refugees to this area. 
Thank you for your consideration on the vote which will be taking place today. Our eyes are all upon you. 
Please make the right choice. Rebecca Cerreta
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